
 

Letters from incarcerated singers 

 

In 2018, Heartbeat Opera collaborated with more than 100 
incarcerated singers and 70 “outside” volunteer singers in 
six prison choirs across four Midwestern states (Ohio, 
Kansas, Minnesota, and Iowa) to create a special music 
video of “O Welche Lust,” the Prisoners’ Chorus in Fidelio.  
 
 
Heartbeat company members sent letters to our 
incarcerated colleagues, sharing about our process and 
asking questions like “What was it like learning this music 
and singing in German? What does the story of Fidelio 
mean to you? What would you like audiences to know about 
you?” These are their responses, displayed here with their 
permission. 






























































